
Timeline  
 
This is a timeline of communication and events leading to the Special 
meeting on December 6th, 2019. 
 
● November 12​ - MADC Board received a letter from concerned 

MADC and community members.  
 

● November 17 ​- MADC sent a letter to the concerned MADC and 
community members in response to the initial email.  

 
● November 20 -​ MADC Vice-President and MADC MAL member met 

with 2 of the concerned MADC and community members. 
 
● November 23 & 24 -​ Board held a board training retreat. 

 
● November 24 - ​Board met to discuss due process. 

 
● November 25 -​ MADC contacted Corinne Wright-MacLeod 

(Minnesota Assistant Attorney General) requesting advice and 
assistance. 

 
● November 25 -​ Concerned MADC and community members posted 

a YouTube video, discussing the initial letter calling for a Special 
Meeting. 

 
● November 25 -​ Justin Small posted a video on Facebook in 

response to the concerned MADC and community members video. 
 
● November 25 -​ Jon Ainsworth posted a video on Facebook sharing 

his concerns of the MADC Board. 
 
● November 25 -​ Gloria Nathanson posted a video on Facebook in 

response to Jon’s video.  
 



● November 26 -​ MADC Board received a letter from the concerned 
MADC and community members in regards to recent social media 
postings 

 
● November 26 - ​MADC Vice-President sent an email to the 

concerned MADC and community members in response to the videos 
posted on social media. 
 

● November 26 - ​ concerned MADC and community members sent a 
response to MADC Vice-President’s email. 

 
● November 26 -​ MADC Board sent a letter to the concerned MADC 

and community members in response to the November 26th email. 
 
● November 26 - ​Three Board Members voted to call for a Special 

Meeting for December 6th. 
 
● November 27 - ​MADC announced to the community a Special 

Meeting has been set for December 6th. 
 
● December 4 - ​Board rescinded holding a vote to remove the MADC 

president during their meeting and changed it to a community forum. 
 
● December 6 -​ Community Forum held at Thompson Hall.  The date 

for the next Special Meeting was voted by the community to be held 
on December 21st at 1pm.  Board voted to suspend MADC President 
from his duties until after the vote. 
 

● December 10​ - MADC President Hunta Williams resigned from his 
position. 


